
Clover Connection
Rowan County 4-H Newsletter

September 2019

From the Agent:
It may be almost mid-September, but I finally had a chance to get the newsletter
together! Forgive me for the delay!

This newsletter includes lots of ways you can get involved in FUNDRAISING for 4-H
over the next several months! There is also a county wide 4-H SERVICE project
coming up (read about it) and several PROGRAMS available for youth this fall! 

Dive into this newsletter and read all about what's going on in Rowan County 4-H and
find a way to get involved!

Best wishes to all of our 4-H'ers participating in the Rowan County Fair and
surrounding fairs as you show livestock and enter various fair entries.

Club Leaders: There are LOTS of important updates in the Club Leader section.
There are also some upcoming event flyers & other info that may be useful to your
club! Please read!

If you are new to 4-H or if you have not enrolled for 2019, please register
at nc.4honline.com.

Let me know how I can help you in your 4-H experience!

Laura

My contact information:
laura_allen@ncsu.edu
704-216-8970

Upcoming Meetings
County Council: These meetings are for any 4-H'er ages 12-18 as of January

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskq5UyZNrobSHBzoFs8hX3I_Udz3Zvb1RqVMARlVlsBEEoAAdgdex_L-tvmCgNTaSSkNxZ8kKtz7XnVdwL9SIYqb3QpDf_mSrI36Z93xUP7VbGP4vqBLzQM=&c=&ch=


1. We will meet in the Suite A Conference Room at the extension Office at 6 PM.

September 10, 2019
October 15, 2019
November 7, 2019
December 17, 2019

PALS: These meetings are for any parent, alumni, or leader (or anyone at all) who
supports 4-H. If you are interested in 4-H or new to 4-H, you are invited to attend
these meetings as well! Please come share your ideas for 4-H and help us find ways
to support Rowan County 4-H. This group will meet at the Rowan County
Cooperative Extension office in Auditorium A at 6 PM.

September 30: (this is a special meeting to discuss the upcoming concessions
fundraiser at the Old English Bantam Show)
October 15, 2019
December 17, 2019

Submit fair entries for Rowan County Fair
It's almost time for the Rowan County Fair! There are plenty of opportunities for youth
and adults to submit fair entries and win some money! Even items that youth have
made for 4-H events could be entered!

Please go to rowancountyfair.net to find this year's entry form and all the details! Let's
show off some of our 4-H projects including crafts, fruits & vegetables, livestock and
more!

Entries are due by Friday, September 13 at 5 PM.

Also, we are still looking for participants for the Special
Sheep Show. See flyer below.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsrCM6hvTsq4JocLSbtAzm3ArPphyHP8IOpI4IvnRFsasfkow7RyP3tGmYk4KVnoUj0TLkmMgPx8N4PRjkPNYIgS1_5721pC2j4wOjf7rt_jlBdSpMVJDxig=&c=&ch=


Paper Clover Week Sign Up!
It's time for Paper Clover Week at Tractor Supply! Please sign up to work the 4-H
booth to collect donations for 4-H! 

Sign up HERE!

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKJMgqLIYcU2K7w1j8QXEVbEugLdox6zW8yiAz7B-aYR77cyY3NrZoFDFaHlp7yOAcr7rjy7piuyRSYp8KBGcUKhjziI1g3ezYx4UexHMQTv9v9VuHX6EEOHe6FxwjmIIPJvQkDmBkLuLurpOq1tR-gOo0KVBD8vw0DCD7OvPMEGhavOBsWzaft4A_-GvyIxu9mSBYbXtf3yjInZkauAIPYSorGva4uCgs&c=&ch=


For those who are new to 4-H:
Paper Clover Week happens every March and October at each Tractor Supply
across the country. Paper 4-H clovers are sold for a donation of at least $1 to go
towards 4-H. Rowan County 4-H will get 90% of the money collected for 4-H at the
Salisbury Tractor Supply location. I will set up a 4-H display and then we need 4-
H'ers, clubs, families, leaders, volunteers to work at the booth asking folks for money.
I will send a more detailed list of instructions to those who sign up. All money raised
from this event goes into an account at NC State for Rowan County 4-H to use
towards 4-H Congress, 4-H Camp and Citizenship Focus.

This money was a HUGE asset to our program this summer! Please help us to
bring in the most money at TSC than ever before! In March 2019, we brought
in $1,960 and we received 90% of that. My goal for this fall is $2,000!

National 4-H Week: Oct. 6-12
National 4-H Week is October 6-12 and the theme is Inspire Kids to Do. Take
advantage of this important week to highlight the remarkable 4-H youth in our
community and showcase the incredible experiences that 4-H offers young people.
I hope your clubs and 4-H'ers will find a way to promote 4-H during this week!

Rowan County 4-H Sock Drive in October
County Council has decided to host a 4-H Sock Drive during the entire month of October. The event will
be run from October 1-31 and all socks will be divided and donated to Rowan Helping Ministries and Main
Street Marketplace. Drop off locations are: Rowan County Cooperative Extension (Salisbury), Back Creek
Presbyterian Church (Mt. Ulla) and Nazarath Community Church (Salisbury). 

All 4-H clubs AND the community are encouraged to participate!



Upcoming 4-H Programs, Fall 2019 
We have 3 exciting 4-H programs coming up this Fall! Please call 704-216-8970 or
email laura_allen@ncsu.edu. to sign up! 



Financial Workshop: Tuesday, October 22, 2019, 6-7:30 PM
This workshop will be led by the State Employees Credit Union and will be geared
toward middle and high school youth. The workshop is a drop off event that will focus
on financial basics teens need to know for now and into the future! Limited to 20
spots. Cost is $5

Electric Workshop: Saturday, November 16, 2019, 9 AM-3
PM
This workshop will be led by 4-H volunteer Charles Nettles. This workshop is a drop
off event for youth ages 8-18; however, youth ages 12 and younger must also have a
parent attend with them. Participants will solder while putting together an electric kit.
Limited to 10 spots. Cost is $10.

Bow Tying Class: Tuesday, November 12, 6-8 PM
This workshop is for 4-H'ers, parents/family of 4-H'ers and 4-H club
leaders/volunteers. Sue Shell, a China Grove resident, will be teaching us how to tie
bows. The purpose of this workshop is for all of us to learn a new skill and then sell
the bows we make during the Wreath Sale Pick Up as a 4-H fundraiser. This
workshop is FREE. Please note that all bows will be staying at the 4-H office to sell
as a fundraiser.





4-H Plant Sale Fundraiser is underway!
The Fall 4-H Plant Sale fundraiser has begun! All orders are due by Thursday,
October 31. Pick up is Thursday, November 7. Please spread the word about this
fundraiser! There are lots of folks in the community who are looking to purchase
these type of plants and who better than 4-H to buy them from!

All information can be found here:4-H Plant Sale List & Ordering Information

Purchase/Sell Raffle Tickets to win Barn Quilt!
PALS (a group of Rowan County 4-H supporters) is raffling off a beautiful barn quilt!
We are looking for folks who are willing to SELL tickets and PURCHASE tickets!

The rooster Barn Quilt is valued at $75. It is 24" × 24" and made out of ACM
(Aluminum Composite Material) for outside use. It was created by Harwood Signs in
Granite Quarry. Tickets are 1 for $5 or 3 for $10. Drawing will be held on Nov. 2.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sK53LMaCVqoUurUZwIXU52qwZEdA_tW5YJczx53Vl9q2gnM2lWb0as58Rgu0xDl1nBfeQy7388WRSNwW5606le6KX-my2w4xLN_2niA37kx0wedNgmfBuxusr-OxaIDVn55C4l7Rcp_yRsVfN9MjHZxkzti0a-RbOWPq0xOaVIegg=&c=&ch=


Tickets can be bought at Rowan County Cooperative Extension or from 4-H'ers or 
4-H volunteers. All proceeds benefit Rowan County 4-H'ers through event
scholarships and programming.

If you would like to sell tickets, please come by the Rowan County
Cooperative Extension office. There are 8 tickets per sheet. 

4-H Yard Sale & Vendor Fair Success

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU to all those who donated yard sale items,
donated food items and volunteered during our first 4-H Yard Sale & Vendor Fair. We
made over $2,300 from this event! 

Adults: join us to support 4-H!
PALS stands for Parents, Alumni and Leaders and is a group in Rowan County for
ANYONE who supports and believes in 4-H! This group is instrumental in planning
and conducting fundraisers to help provide funding for 4-H Event Scholarships to 4-
H'ers. This group also has a hand in developing ideas for the 4-H program. Important
information is shared at these meetings that help provide club leaders, parents,
volunteers and supporters with the information they need to better understand and
assist the 4-H program. Join us! We would love to have you! We are planning several
fundraisers and could use your help in making these events successful!

Upcoming PALS fundraisers; Helpers needed!
-September-November: Barn Quilt Raffle
-November 2: Concessions at the Old English Bantam Show, Rowan County Fair
-November/December: 4-H Wreath Sale
-April 3: Port-a-Pit (will pre-sale tickets)

Additional changes made to Rowan 4-H Cloverbucks
guidelines, beginning September 2019
More changes have been made to the 4-H Cloverbucks process, which is now in
effect. Please find the updated Cloverbucks document and 4-H Event Scholarship
application on the Rowan County Cooperative Extension website or click HERE!

Lead Drivers 4-H Club upcoming fundraisers!
Heather Parker, leader of the one of the newest 4-H clubs in our county, has

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsovYkSvZ60P-SlfKbmRS10SkKt8BMV53Z98Hvu-QqcL1tOB56uOvX9EV21kEOvWm_-2OG-uK4RoFLA5t7dz7qXEtzTfO3KARfRFPK91bXEN7iskbUyibftiVxoKhT98IThhcQwmNOYd7kvXj9Kou1FKC9WKnZ-Z330y8G91Ch7mkRQbsbmwbu-wWmOBAZJLMZ4-OgmdM6uMwZZaRBCXvp6Q=&c=&ch=


organized several upcoming fundraisers for the Lead Drivers 4-H Club. Your support
of this new shooting sports club is much appreciated by the club members, leaders
and their families!

Bojangles Spirit Nights (only at Bojangles in China Grove on Hwy 29). 
-October 24 (5-8 PM)
A portion of the money that comes in during these events will go back to this 4-H
club.

4-H Volunteer Training Opportunities
Please contact Laura if you are interested in attending any of these events.
Registration info will be sent out once it is available.

Volunteer Conference of Southern States (Rock Eagle):  Register soon if you
are interested in this opportunity! It is September 26-29 at the Rock Eagle 4-H Center
in Eatonton, Georgia, and registration is $325 --- which includes lodging and meals
throughout the conference.  It's a great opportunity to share and learn with volunteers
and 4-H staff members from around the country. Great workshops, awesome people,
and a beautiful setting - it's a great way to spend a fall weekend. Register
at https://www.4hvcoss.com/ 

Shooting Sports Certified Instructor Training: October 25-27 at the Eastern 4-H
Center. Please contact Laura for more information.

South Central District Fall Day: Saturday, November 2 in Anson County (this is the
same day as our PALS Concessions fundraiser)
-If you are interested in conducting a workshop during this event, please fill out this
link by Oct. 18:  Fall Day Workshop Proposal Form

State Volunteers Leaders' Conference is Jan. 31-Feb. 2 at the Hilton Durham
near Duke University: 3800 Hillsborough Road, Durham, NC
-If you are interested in conducting a workshop during the Volunteer Leaders'
Conference, please fill out this link by Oct. 7:  VLA Workshop Proposal Form

Important Info for 4-H Club Leaders:

-If you plan on doing a 4-H club booth at the Rowan County Fair, you MUST submit
registration by THIS FRIDAY. There is supposed to be a link for a form for registration
on http://rowancountyfair.net/.  If you have questions or can't find where to register,
please contact Kathy Major at 704-961-2969. Please note that participating in this is
optional. There are monetary prizes for the 1st-5th place winners. I have heard that
the Rowan Rolling Pins and Rowan Researchers are participating.

All 4-H volunteers and club leaders: PLEASE make sure you report your contacts

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKwfa5b0o8iiAzWhgas2UocEiQpDQ2U7XgrVdXxV7wS30eWrrt0xtSDa8EmzBU_KXDMRx_gORFwZBFLZonhlN6os35-_9CT9LNQaEh_EvzkPI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKkckbzIzXYS4gANXbYf6KzTWTl8L0izl5hjg_mPnQVz1Zk03Yo6Hzj2AJkolbpDsgPWkjiceM_Dx1ioaBLM3A0Zn-RzdN9Bai7YS6ljOqmxz0WmQN_zV4tr8BrhFs1vo5DpiABbPaUyj8v0wLw_eO0hwmGzQqLMvTg8Iyv_sEi4LhJHq3cBRIFv5LauvF3WPJ1_hu24qoe-RfpdNo98UOU-6Gr2mgQs3q&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKRKRF93u3MVeGjBWm-jEDLAW76pDWJc-tvhg90xSBXfNFhcLo1vr8xyx_NdvozhXZ12r4Cs9KU0ihgIGNCaai2SG3dJBGTugLCFk4_IqjMFcTQmBkXSbAn4iyzHQn9CqCoCsjfC4DJtmi8aNj0ht8B42nGQd98lKI1U2C1syZSW1YqYG_IjJfltaNbaxzg_IWv9MxiJ-VWvI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKpS8JoputPIcBeWaH1PNbgfnhh4CCU3psP5jrGY-4mHdobVIY5m6FDyDkSHCah-drKKwHcrDf8aHSg1OzpmUy8uoVI7xqumllTlWVMqE_JpahDS0h4czqDQ==&c=&ch=


for each month. They are due by the 10 of the month after the month you are
reporting for. Your May report is due June 10. Please do your other monthly reports
too if you have not completed them already.
http://go.ncsu.edu/2019monthly4hreport

-All 4-H Club accounts are currently under the 4-H PALS account umbrella. If you
are seeking reimbursement from your club's account OR if you are needing
money out of your club's account to pay a bill, please follow the new format that
was presented at the February PALS meeting. You must fill out this PALS money use
form.  For personal reimbursement, please bring that form with a copy of the receipt
to the Extension office to give to Laura or to Melva. It will then be turned over to Carole
Massey, PALS treasurer, who will cut you a check.

-It is okay for individual clubs to do fundraisers or seek out donations for their
club. HOWEVER, Laura must know ahead of time. If you are planning a fundraiser for
your club, please notify Laura of your plans before you get too deep into the planning
process. If you are seeking donations, please notify Laura of this as well (we don't
want our county program and multiple clubs to be seeking donations from the same
folks every time).

-If your club receives money (donation, club fee, etc) the money MUST be
RECEIPTED and TURNED IN to the Extension office within 3 DAYS of receiving it! If
you need a receipt book, please let Laura know.

-New: 4-H Club Leader Resource folder! I have created a google drive folder for
Club Leader Resources! Club leaders have received this link in your email. I will add
to it as I find materials. Please add any materials or contacts to it that you may have!
No need to "reinvent the wheel" when we have great resources we can share! If you
don't have access and would like to have access to this folder, email Laura!

-If you get new members to your club, PLEASE make sure they enroll in 4HOnline.
Please contact me to get a copy of any new member forms that you need. You are
REQUIRED to keep these forms with you at 4-H club meetings and events and to
keep them locked up when not in use.

-Please push your 4-H'ers to do a project record book, Achievement Plan or to
get involved in 4-H in a new way! 

-As a reminder, if you, your club Reporter or a parent have any brief information or a
4-H picture & caption that you want published in the newsletter, please send it to me
by the 25th of the month prior to the newsletter publishing date (which is typically the
1st of the month).

-Don't forget that your club MUST do at least 1 service project in 2019.
Participating in the county wide Sock Drive will count!

-Remember that as a club leader, you MUST attend 1 volunteer training during the
calendar year to be able to re-charter your club. For Emerald Seal, you must attend 2
volunteer trainings.

THANKS FOR ALL YOU DO!!!!

Click here for more information:

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskO2mXB2xHcr2ie9zt7_Swr-H7z4mHLE1a65NPAOZIRN0-Mcnzl6nZytSXp858dTohi4JnTyCKBIVQRz6AjO9mJKOH_X-3OrzSsr3jGEKvrC8NNI8w5gXaNXL6cGjCDx27AAIS0pnyWU&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskO2mXB2xHcr7WoWXwI8UrPVCGzXdNORgIW7HWINj80Xw2NEOT89J_EfmvCRW9jWs1SuXSR9yl8JxRUm0ieiWZiueuf3Vo-Pe9928HtxeEwlJbXY2DW37zUPWou4OEGul1NtxjuJ2cdQZ6HG-gJkhBcD-rTIQx7GCTiR6jz5t3g34aOaGNSwf_-foojjFrxtIFK7y-Mwvch__cQD8eeh_6cEg3VAkFTEDPRasUtlsG37&c=&ch=


Achievement Plan
Project Record Books and Presentations
4-H Ambassador Program

Horse Updates
1. The NC 4-H Horse Show was held July 10-14. The results can be found here: NC
4-H Horse Show Results

2. The results of the 2019 Horse Artistic Expression contests can be found here: NC
4-H Horse Expressive Arts Results

3. The most recent NC 4-H Horse Program Newsletter can be found here: NC 4-H
Horse Program Newsletter (August 2019). 

4. The 2019 NC 4-H Horse Calendar of Events can be found here: NC 4-H Horse
Calendar for 2019

5. 2019 Horse Program Rules & Regulations Manual

6. The plan is for Rowan County 4-H to have a horse quizbowl team in 2020. Maggie
Boreman has volunteered to train this team. If anyone is interested in helping or
participating, please let Laura know.

NC 4-H Horse Program Information

Dairy Updates
2019 NC Dairy Photo Contest 
Entries this year will be due Oct 1 and all photos submitted will be displayed at the
NC State Fair during the dairy weekend.

Here are the Dairy Photo Contest Rules

Please remember that the logo (in the file linked above) MUST BE in the submitted
photo in some way. This year's theme is "Dairy is in our DNA".

Poultry Updates
1. Thanks to those who signed up for the Broiler Project! Here are a few
reminders:
Check-In at Fair: September 20, 2019, 3-5:30 p.m. 
Show: September 20, 2019, 5:45 p.m. Youth MUST be present at the show!

Broiler Project Entry Form, Rules & Details

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskn23zcQsBQ9sJ9jDv1EhnxLP6L2Ue-vrXpD8geCW1rNfx0VGu-u7Od_PBemKgENr4N2kOLHUqM2lbwrGNgwEOW4Io7RJhmq2O1JzS-EtqRzFD4qig_jPwbuO3tIh2sqF8zIPbZ3QSnz8NG8Xfetc8GHOGoiI9gtSiC8nNX6EM2bK6vlORHVgHiGgnaIgkd49dB7Wqp1fb2xdwxNXoICUpI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskn23zcQsBQ9kjg-n_kB4x5Ik1J5m-WTFbs-P1MG3wUbgJ2k0s-goQNuc91n9Qe0aSVbJm7OVQfQNw4KolKg8zQvnO8TRqunIMcMYs-_7Uva06y7PEncipbLu6YobJ2RUZNhxDkKe57MXpOgJW3J-F7h2Vx-rjjK38irVRrEHuAlOMwjPWFaopM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsiCtmuzmNQi5Rx8lRx6QvDhgM_ofK9hjGVVUKapv7fjWtfwjCIv_h8Norm4D-OSzEEGQV9559nP2l15azRf-tSv7XSEn77jNvNpWyTFwQ_jDHmtAqN7W0uDQIn2FaJ8q1QPUcSRMwuf3sHYVdMkTNpTJgMJZaHGR9wDuwSCEo0re1MZm_9mlzBiZ2wtscz9dOUsvOfIwJcLkmLs7K8FNDhg=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsrCM6hvTsq4JE2Dgszm2MyamHFPHxfVunQVFAtrMBm9raL5T80z5qrwAuxfNiCaqUjfA1qY5Sq1As_h3JJ3i3sbTj18ffjnp4abzRhtlyQGiUmHdQ4tMXfKr9wlXVIdsh9JRGeH_xTI21b-sZWwWuvtIX7aHjcij2X6uxhSDXhcflL9_z-tOJjgZoMASMlWcfN2TIVtfLSvr&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsrCM6hvTsq4J_q4U3DLfUOYocJvlk9XrJYRWunC6PCor6TyGAihu0V0bSzPXx-hx8iEcpE1_UtSaC6aMTB9V3QcS_fRgZLDGkN8sYjPyYlvAxCdMcq8AmGxNA3JO-0ZOQawEUf1ViEUnrHMN2CpAaRCdnEy3JD6byxgTSiuGkDUj_Uw5VyEGiWPifVIfbUqgKExehgQ0M43wobTiSKvTNyhZCRRA68io4FxSGyNjM1ev&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKxN6lZmAfFh5C34_UnQtOYOonoNbwtDeR8WVcsk2GufQVuOvkfBIDxU1dUchspZBDkrvfzaURm6FXYwot67P1OBJlkTTt7xcBdOY_prXV3zSV7PITrbXMP1lXwfaBhv7CUjOmQghBoJdbZM9sK-RKNLHyyDXGxjDCnCkt4Z1wN4fsaWWkHhm67PkGDt1yGxSKyTQPpthTDk_sDgBiTGc8u_FhZe1XazzbG3CC6mHbfg4FKo8x0l4YxrI-0F3EcQTn&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskt7cJCgsnrnVDROVQsC1MXV1iIyYK2DCsTbdSNHQWHfw_0CbuPtzm__PY04cboq8yyr0ZwX02nLb_n2x-_zrW5oUP-EVtrm6g5l8H-qEaDYNLu0gEIL--bl5nTXsmgbDwdtA1mGpIlvmzS8SNxCYj_L2uP-j0TJtCNOXkPb-tS5Fl0QGcGPbb5NoiroLj6G5wmVF_mffY66Xyf1BOODH48Nzk0rJYaTP0gEK4Bulm6a806fy5zlidnMENViF6bdflRn2LjQMenB&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskq5UyZNrobSEz0Z4H0zItEDSbNoKkH8c-vCymtp0mlWA1Tppemyr0t8-jzJgSzD4gsAQ95G7kgHMpCRjSUPU4oVXkIeUayFwGCOWqKFVgIFSI4N48xLrllFmDYif87CwQ8JRsYdLqOK2Sc7PrAxP7m2rSaF1aSI5M2UlHqEf38rEU6iO2vL1yo59kv8drnhOy4eHJ8FWCSLF9miUUczeO-0V6R6AKuMQVx4PzrL-mig0imoFXwidnRx8XfEVU7PNA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskq5UyZNrobS3U_bfiI8ZaDAsKWEYxuyD3JVFyckuaoo4nw55nl_J9AhE0ZtlQInpCSe4Evzp-4lI_3132pcI-yd4zmelmBNZ1hbWpac9Y4a6PopS8ZKdeEFwV8pj_dmnWwLnnv1Pm-6cRsvk4tPctpInek7Om5tXzhaxxmYw8EIRpgJQtTexWzS4NvA_4f0APsZ3RP_n9q8guHRhFjsbqQgsTnxm64-AE6cVlFSytVg4ZpEs97J5i45gBgHPyBgD49YPkgFQNR7BXUqi72K9wV_LnO-LV8kHKUjK9xfg8rZPrcoensTAiua0EIeNHRIWWhIUdz_B8b0qp8ViBIP2zs=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsjiejMeMf6sKumjW4uZ0HGgh0rcH-oppeD76bbeC-bJGE4T5fvw-9TfPCTovKiWoLyW9M1iiHdXsqhW6_OiU6rNKQ_AaxZg5tH7bdXXFZnK77JdgVgGIA1Vq1xqrizxrIMuvloacxy9SWwataLzW3tRbotuublnsFzFC1pCQY38oIdq9Z_i1t1bKXc4eF90a-HbfCdxXIo8OFQo7JW5UPwE=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsuTwKMxc9-Swg5Atok4678uErmR5j36BX-bDYBoTXqpfSvtPfGyict2zZO4j9u8pYGLCSnsNCOcSE2Py1wQZUTuoeuTVxdejj7aJGytNh53JuU6Oi_TcHzYCJ5wwql_7z48F1sxT1y615ar4pLzp03nR2LisTjmalqog6RMg267IfLuF5GlLYOJgNKROjMI8yg==&c=&ch=


NC 4-H Poultry Program updates

Purchase a Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020 calendar
We have Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020 Calendars available for purchase the Rowan
County Cooperative Extension office! The calendars are $10 each. The three barn
quilts that hang on the outside walls of the Extension office are featured for the month
of April.

To purchase, come by the Rowan County Cooperative Extension office.

Youth in Action Scholarship Info
If you know 4-H'ers with a great story to tell and a passion for Agriculture, Civic
Engagement, Healthy Living, or STEM, encourage them to apply to win a $5,0000
scholarship through the 2020 4-H Youth in Action Awards!
 
Through this program, four confident leaders in our core pillar areas of Agriculture,
Civic Engagement, Healthy Living and STEM will receive a $5,000 scholarship for
higher education, along with an all-expenses paid trip to Washington, D.C. for
National 4-H Council's Legacy Awards and the opportunity to serve as the official
spokesperson for their pillar area.
 
The application will be open August 1 - October 21, 2019. You can start
encouraging youth in your community to learn more and prepare to apply now! More
information is available on our website, www.4-H.org/youthinaction. Click on the
"Timeline & Resources" tab to find the application guidelines as well as a link to
helpful resources for 4-H educators to use. The tool kit includes informational and
promotional resources that can be used as you share about the program
with youth. Youth can also learn more about the program by clicking "Stay Updated"
and submitting their contact information.
  
Feel free to reach out with any questions about the program to YouthinAction@4-
H.org.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsovYkSvZ60P-XWhTlrxzCo6cw9EEO-fK-EjYFEuqrGabP4Gxcd7RJ-VT18yd5kSevbyRzlbIgGukHJPIy0SUNhQWnh7V3akEj3Eb5zAT5YCLv93LbU8IQ6d47jc7QSd-83KcorlkSolP&c=&ch=


4-H Shout-outs!



-Poultry Judging update! Scoring was done incorrectly at the state contest and some
of our 4-H'ers did better than they first were told. We recently found out that we not
only had the 1st place teams in senior and junior division, but that we also had the
2nd place senior team, too!
Josie Correll (3rd high scoring individual)
Miranda Miller
Sydney Swing

-Congratulations to the 21 Rowan County 4-H'er who were a part of the Central
Region 4-H Shooting Sports competition:

Hot Shots 4-H Club (8 members participated)
Junior Division
Rifle Team: Mason Gabosch, Levi Lynch, Georgia Veleke, and one additional 4-H'er

Senior Division:
Sam Oster: 1st place .22 small bore pistol individual; 2nd place .22 small bore pistol
overall; 4th individual rifle T class; 4th place air pistol
Tyler Horne: 2nd place shotgun individual; 5th place overall shotgun
Christian Stebe: air pistol; muzzleloader
Gracie Veleke: rifle T class

Gabosch, Horne, Oster and Stebe qualified for the State 4-H Shooting Sports
competition which will be held on September 21 at DeWitt's Sporting Clays.

Lead Drivers 4-H Club (13 members participated)
Junior Division:
Joshua Wilson: 4th place individual shotgun; 4th place individual muzzleloader
Lucas Parker: shotgun; rifle O class
Jacob Parker: shotgun; rifle O class
Kurtis Walters: shotgun
James Lee: shotgun; rifle O class
Cody Moore: shotgun
Grayson Cromer: shotgun; rifle O class
Callie Yates: rifle O class
Zein Murray: rifle O class

Senior Division:
Karlie Walters: shotgun, rifle O class
John Lee: shotgun
Holly Wallace: rifle O class
Emily Barlow: rifle O class

Gabosch, Horne, James Lee, Oster, Stebe and Wilson qualified for the state
competition in September.

-Jaysa Causby represented Rowan County 4-H as a delegate at the NC Association
of County Commissioners Youth Voice Summit on August 23-24, 2019.



Rowan Researchers Roundup
During the month of June The Rowan Researchers met a couple of times for some exciting activities. On
June 15th we volunteered to help the Humane Society at Tractor Supply for a dog wash. We were able to
meet and wash some cute pups while helping raise money for the Humane Society. On June 30th we
learned archery using a crossbow, recurve bow, and compound bow. This was really fun because some of
us were able to try something new. We learned that a cross bow is like a gun with an arrow instead of a
bullet, a recurve bow does not use scopes, and a compound bow can use lots of scopes. We are looking
forward to the activities we have planned for July!                         Submitted by: Madison Tesch, reporter

The Rowan Researchers visited Happy Tails Alpaca farm on August 25th. We learned all about alpacas,
how they differ from llamas, and the history of the breed. Then, everyone got a chance to get their photo
taken with one of the alpacas, Ronnie. Ronnie is used by the farm for interactive talks and Alpacagrams -
where he can be rented to wish someone a happy birthday, a proposal, etc. All members also got to walk
him through an obstacle course and then feed him treats. The owner at Happy Tails, Char Johnson, also
showed us how they use the alpaca fur to spin into yarn to make all kinds of items from sweaters, blankets
and even stuffed animals. The farm was very interesting and is a must see for anyone in the area.

Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer White



How to Start a New 4-H Club!
Are you interested in starting your own 4-H club to meet the needs and interests of
your family or community? If so, here are the requirements to charter a new 4-H
Club:

1. Must have at least 1 approved volunteer to lead the group (having co-leaders is
also recommended). Volunteers must fill out an application and go through a
background check.
2. The club must have at least 5 members from at least 3 different families.
3. A written program of work must be completed for the first 6 meetings and must be
been submitted to the county Cooperative Extension office. 
4. The club is organized with appropriate youth leaders that are either rotated or
elected.  
5. A club roster is completed and submitted to the county Cooperative Extension
office.

An approved 4-H charter application must be on file at the Rowan County
Cooperative Extension office and each club must re-charter annually. 4-H members
must fill out 4-H enrollment and medical forms annually.



Please email laura_allen@ncsu.edu if you are interested in starting a club!

Click here for more information:
4-H Clubs

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFskn23zcQsBQ9eN21n71BjK-5hIiqoioaYxRZTCP0eVlQbO2-PcVKs83nDQITYoLsiN1AZO3ZE9de0pbFyRFL3bSCcDSqFa1CbUmR3ugpd1haZuz01veuFNlf-6j33Ix6eCGEvFkMR5y-_Ktp63IC-dTNVeA8xKiZsVNnG0DUrJo0NnKXmsK6qQ-2ON1UBXHweORm1XUKJoUXzUYjgNAUyhM=&c=&ch=


Shared Folder for 4-H Pictures
I've had requests for some of the 4-H pictures I have taken at different events. To
make it easier for everybody, I've created a shared folder in my Google Drive and
have added all of my 4-H pictures in there. Please do not delete them, but you can
copy ones you want to save, you can add pictures taken at 4-H events, etc. Also, be
mindful that not all 4-H'ers have signed waivers allowing their picture to be taken. If I
see any added pictures that include youth without that signed waiver, I will delete
them. Here is the link:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/16GQ50QsLH10AVBFeg2y1EHfoOP0DGkZm?
usp=sharing

Upcoming Events
September 10: County Council meeting, 6 PM
September 20-28: Rowan County Fair
September 30: PALS meeting
October 9-20: Paper Clover Week at Tractor Supply
October 12: Hot Dog Fundraiser at Tractor Supply(County Council)
October 15: PALS & County Council meetings, 6 PM
October 22: Financial Workshop, 6 PM
November 7: County Council meeting, 6 PM
November 12: 4-H Bow Tying Class 6-8 PM
November 16: Electric Workshop, 9 AM-3 PM
December 7: 4-H Food Show, 10 AM
December 17: PALS & County Council meetings, 6 PM

Laura H. Allen
4-H Youth Development Agent

Rowan County Center
704-216-8970

laura_allen@ncsu.edu
rowan.ces.ncsu.edu

Like us on Facebook

Follow us on Twitter

NC State University and N.C. A&T State University work in tandem, along with federal, state and local governments, to
form a strategic partnership called N.C. Cooperative Extension.

Extension's 4-H program is the largest youth development organization in North Carolina. We help over 247,000 young
people grow into active, contributing citizens each year.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFshkevfmwsswP3TM3nli_uGK9pvCPwxla8Aiatx_Rz0Yn5ciepWbrfTX42kixkBxpvSMUq9ALTnwPSwmNQt3zicZBTa5SDSfmAvrhAqlgCfQmqO4wFqJBBFyX8P7kzJSJAEbPtvakVWoP5zdNIHUiVvpALdyA7FQ3eHkpuH3C4XOYeuO5EWRGKfn0LT0v8RY6ygYFtuARJ2GaL8okuI1Wkxc=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsoRxZAhYDORgsU5wiL6s3jgistCceLvRQp1iB9-_V6KkmOB7PRm-Li_4hmB5AEHdj3Ep9oQCg2W7lUkHnqNlxfa97Zzoq25WQ4Ffwh-kiQ_jtcd8v9k0RJr1PTGILuNmh1nfCAeGadPo&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DI4acNLHhPRvFwMWDilL60csfM_ltlKJabuiLQLLpx4865_SLwPFsoRxZAhYDORg5wUliUjA6VAEG0kumuKWatcQf7d72CSonL4kCB5V6Pl9wAK3cUpVRrET51mOsUSFOWeeeVNmU4EetRSXmVaWUPsljWm03TGHT2n4YFANzQHS3huPByVlxQ==&c=&ch=

